
Our Pledge
“I Pledge to Protect and Conserve

the Natural Resources of 
America.

I Promise to Educate Future 
Generations so They May Become

Caretakers of Our Water, Air, 
Land, and Wildlife.”

San Juan Wildlife Federation

FEDERATION   NEWS
P.O. Box 1411   ––   Newsletter Date:   November 15, 2007

CLUB CALENDAR

• Indoor Bull’s Eye every THURSDAY – 7pm 
• .22 rifle indoor every Thursday– Charles Phelan

327-2029

2007
• Nov 20–SJWF General Meeting 7:30 pm 
• Dec 3– SJWF Board Meeting 7pm all welcome
• Dec 18 – SJWF General Meeting 7:30 pm

SJWF OFFICERS CORNER:

Changes to the range are in the planning stage so
please attend the meetings to keep-up on the proposed
changes!  Everyone is invited to discuss the range
improvements, so please attend!

To encourage attendance a small bore firearm will be
given away, as a door prize, during the January 2008
General Meeting.  Free give-away but you must be
present to win!

CONCEALED  CARRY
The sign-up sheet for the Concealed Carry Course is
at East Main Trade Center.  If you are interested in
this instruction please sign up at 5925 E Main.

“To preserve liberty it is essential that the
whole body of the people always possess arms
and be taught alike, especially when young,
how to use them...”  – Richard Henry Lee
writing in Letters from the Federal Farmer to
the Republic (1787 - 1788)



The fall trap league was a great
success. This year we had the largest
turnout yet. 

First place team went to Doug
Hutson's team with Doug Hutson,
Don Miller, Christine Maestas, Bill
Thompson and Gerald Jones.

Second place was Christensens'
Chrushers with Dave Christensen,
Richard Mason, Jerry Olsen, Terry
Burson and James Walker.

The High Overall Score Trophy went
to Club Member Ty Bowker. He
soundly beat all the regulars and is
now the one to beat. Great shooting Ty.

The winter league is now forming
and will be shot all winter long until
the time changes.

Winter hours are Saturday morning
at 10:00AM until finished. Skeet is
shot at 11:00 AM

If you have a group of people or
company outing that would like to
make arrangements for a special
time to shoot please call Bill
Thompson at 330-9894

COWBOY ACTION

Nine intrepid single shot addicts
tested their skills on Oct. 27. The
results, 25 possible: 
Long Range Single Shot,
Smokeless: 
1st. Near Shot 20 
2nd. Drew Lefty 14 
3rd. Carolina Crusher 10 
4th. Missippi 9 
5th. El Mulo Vaquero 8 
6th. Old West Cowboy 6 
Long Range Single Shot,
Blackpowder: 
1st. Ole Wise SASS 22 
2nd. Dinger Cooper 15(Junior) 
3rd. Buck Shot Randy 8 
Oct. 28. 17 Cowboys and Cowgirls
beat up on the bad guys. 
1st. Senior Evil Roy 1st/OA 
1st. Senior Duelist Ruff Cobb
2nd/OA 
1st. Silver Senior Cerveza Slim
3rd/OA 
1st. Traditional El Mulo Vaquero
4th/OA 
1st. Ladies Senior Wicked Felina
6th/OA 
1st. Classic Cowboy Largo Casey
7th/OA 
1st. Modern Ogallala Cat 8th/OA 
1st. Ladies Traditional Panchita
Villa 15th/OA 
Weather permitting, we will be
shooting the weekend after
Thanksgiving at the usual times. 
O Bar Freddie

.22  INDOOR SHOOTS

The improvements to the indoor
range have been completed.  I
would like to express my
appreciation to Wayland Moore
for his acquiring the funds and
supplies not to mention
organizing the improvements.  All
that was done was to increase the
safety of this range.  Others that
took time out of their lives to
make these improvements (that I
recall or know about) were Phillip
Smith, Mike Deneen, Jack Reid,
and Jim Liapis.  Thanks to all of
you! 

The Thursday evening (7 P.M.)
Indoor .22 shoots will once again
be in operation beginning
November 1 .  We will open thest

evening's shoot with the Hunter
Rifle paper silhouettes.  Forty (40)
rounds will be shot during the
match with rifles (or pistols) with
open sights or scopes.  Once we
complete the Hunter Rifle, we
will begin the .22 Pistol (or rifle)
Bulls Eye shoot.  Ninety (90)
rounds will be shot during the
match with open sights or scopes. 

These are fun matches and
provide great practice to stay in
shooting shape. The cost to shoot
is $3.00 per person for the
evening. (If you'd rather shoot
bulls eye targets during the
Hunter Rifle shoot, you may.) 

Sincerely,
Charles Phelan

     TRAP & SKEET



........................................................................................................................................

[Please submit your articles anytime prior to the

newsletter deadline]  (Saturday following the

first Monday of the month.  Email: 

jackSJWF@msn.com.

Cell phone: 505-860-3602)

* * *

For LOST AND FOUND items please contact

Bond Kinney 564-3651.

Found on the Range:

   Gun Case

   Stapler

   Set of keys

   

* * *

Join or renew NRA membership – see LaVeta

Hawk at the General Meeting.

* * *

If any of you know of other members of the

SJWF who are not getting their Newsletter,

please give them LaVeta Hawk’s cell phone

number, 402-6415, so that they may verify that

their mailing address is correct and dues are up

to date!

The gate code for MEMBERS is .

 

REMINDER

The shooting range will be closed for cleaning

and maintenance from 9am to 3pm the

Thursday after the general meeting which is

held on the 3  Tuesday of each month.  Comerd

help with the clean-up.  Also be aware of the

“Range Closed” signs, for the

SAFETY OF WORKERS, when they

are out, you are not allowed to shoot!

As Seen on a Bumper Sticker:

“I would rather go hunting with Dick

Cheney than go riding with Ted

Kennedy.”

2007
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS — Complete, Clip and include with check when renewing membership.

Name __________________________________________________ Age __________ Date _________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________

City _________________________________ ST ____________ Zip ________________

NRA Member  � Yes  � No    Expires ___________     For NRA Members dues are ½ amounts below
(Check one membership type)   under 65:   � individual / � family = $110     � Life member = $1100

Senior 65 or older:   � individual /  � family =   $55     � Life member =   $550

NEWS AND NOTICES

  ENTRANCE  GATE

mailto:jackSJWF@msn.com.


CLASSIFIEDS

For Sale, Trade or Desire to Purchase:

Will run for 3 months and after this

time you may re-enter if you wish – call

Alvin Jack 860-3602 or email at 

jackSJWF@msn.com

    * * *

Please send news, email, articles and information for the

Web site to webmaster@sjwf.org.  If you don’t send the

information it can’t be included on the web site.

* * * 

I would like to sell a Hungarian made AK-47 (AMD65) w/

one 30 round magazine and carrying case. 

It has a sidefolding wire stock, a vertical fore-grip and is in

great condition. 

Asking price is $450 OBO. 

I also have a Ruger SP101 Stainless - hammer less model. 

It has had a trigger job performed by a professional

gunsmith to lighten the trigger.   It includes a holster 4

speed strips and one speed loader. 

Asking price is $400 OBO.

 

Contact Jeremy Friis @ 334-9563

* * *

The winning tickets for the SAN JUAN WILDLIFE

FEDERATION Raffle were drawn at the General Meeting,

Oct. 16, 2007!  Winners were Allen Wilks and Dean

Warren (in that order).

DUES
CHECK MAILING
LABEL FOR DATE

YOUR DUES ARE DUE!

Who to Contact at SJWF for 2007

President: Mike Freestone      325-5355

Vice President: Jim Liapis      632-9726

Secretary: Christine Maestas   320-9452

Treasurer: Don Varenhorst   326-3675

Executive Officer: Wayland Moore 326-0773

Indoor Range Officer: Charles Phelan   327-2029

Outdoor Range Officer: Bond Kinney    564-3651

Membership Clerk: LaVeta Hawk   632-2550

Newsletter Editor: Alvin Jack    860-3602

Board Members

Myron Crockett   632-9750 Glenn Shelby   334-8273

Frank Blackmer   320-5510 Bill Thompson   330-9894 

Mike Reitz     325-2167 John Curran     334-8687

We’re on the Webb!   SJWF.ORG

Web Master: Steve White

mailto:webmaster@sjwf.org

